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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 11 November 2019 at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School, Redhall Grove.



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting

1 Attendance and apologies
Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Rosalind Lennie (Minutes Secretary), Bob Gardiner, Jean Marr, Alan Gordon, Margaret Campbell (part). 
Co-opted members
Lily Campbell (part)

Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

none
In attendance

PC Eric Jones (part)
Public visitors: 
2

An apology for absence was received from John Allan.
2 The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 7 October 2019 were approved and adopted.
3 Police report for October  2019

PC Jones read from the October crime report for our area. No housebreakings; 3 assaults (1 reported to the Fiscal); 1road crime (failing to stop); 4 reports of theft by shoplifting, 2 from motor vehicles and 1 theft of a vehicle. No hate crimes. EJ was asked about Operations Crackle and Pumpkin (fireworks). Smaller retailers have stopped selling fireworks but there’s a big problem in Saughton; adults buy fireworks for young people and they can be bought online. Overall improvement with policing. At New Year, fireworks are permitted until 1am. There were 293 calls to police and 56 crime reports recorded.
4 Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda:
4.1 DL referred to comments on Child Poverty (in AOB at last meeting). A meeting was arranged by the Head Teacher for Des with Joy McGovern on 28 Oct. Mrs McGovern is the teacher who coordinates anti poverty work at Longstone Primary. She explained the Breakfast club and Homework Clubs and help with school trips. The number of children living in poverty who attend Longstone Primary was 25 per cent. That is the proportion of pupils who qualify for free school meals. The number is increasing.
4.2 SC reported the completion of the new drying greens and bin compounds in Kingsknowe Place/Court and Longstone Street. LC expressed dissatisfaction with several aspects. 
4.3 Towpath (awaiting report from JA).
5
Planning and development

5.1
Kingsknowe Roadhouse: still awaiting decision.
5.2
Student flats in Slateford (site of Westside Motors): still awaiting assessment.
5.3
Slateford House/Chalmers Hall: still awaiting assessment.

5.6
Proposed pedestrian/cyclist bridge over the Water of Leith behind Sainsbury’s store.  SC reported a reply from the Active Travel department of CEC. They noted that Halcrow’s report concluded that such a bridge was feasible but they claimed that it pointed to the constricted site and ‘poor ground conditions’, putting the cost at about £500k. They implied that this was the reason that the project has not been included in the current 5-year Active Travel Investment Programme. SC reported that he had responded to this by pointing out that the report did not mention the site being restricted and that there was no concern expressed about the ground conditions. On the latter matter, although the report referred to a ‘Geotechnical Desk Study’ (ground condition survey?) and that it was shown in Appendix D, that appendix was blank. He promised to pursue Active Travel on the matter. He had urged Spokes to add to the pressure on Active Travel and it was suggested that he also approach Sustrans, the Water of Leith Conservation Trust and some local walking groups. 
6
Meetings attended by LCC officers
AG reported that he will attend a meeting of the Neighbourhood Funding Panel on our behalf.
7
Environment 

7.1
Graffiti. Still a problem by SC had nothing new to report. 
7.2
SC reported fly-tipping in Hawmuirside and had reported it to CEC, with no result. 

7.3
SC gave an update on the proposed installation of a pedestrian safety island on Lanark Road adjacent to the Kingsknowe Park junction (dropped kerbs were installed opposite. Road Safety announced that consultants had been appointed with a report expected early in the New Year. He had responded pointing out that the schedule called for the work to be done in the 2019/20 financial year and asked if that was now feasible. 


This led to a discussion re speeding on Kingsknowe Road North and Lanark Road.  DL reported his experience as a cllr in sending letters to residents. The new law re parking on pavements [passed by Holyrood on 10 Oct] was mentioned as were speed bumps (not CEC policy now). AG will draft a letter to CEC on these matters. SC reported his attempt to make junctions on Lanark Road safer. 
8
Councillor’s reports
none
9
Treasurer’s report 
SC reported only the purchase of a wreath on 8 Oct, making the balance to date £1747.50.
10
Correspondence

An email from Jessica Clack (Cllr Graczyk’s assistant) re a proposal for lights in Redhall Park. This was discussed and SC agreed to clarify the matter. 

11
AOCB.

11.1
DL reported on LCC’s Remembrance Ceremony the previous day and laying a wreath obo LCC. Details now on LCC website. RL reported on the religious ceremony held on 9 November. 

11.2
School needed to be involved in planning any gala in the school grounds. Needs a ‘Gala Committee’ involving parents and other groups, eg. football. May Day suggested. AG will pursue this. LCC could contribute financially if required. 
11.3
Morning congestion on roads around school was discussed. Main offenders are taxi drivers and parents. Also teachers parking in Redhall Grove (why not in school grounds?). Traffic exclusion zone proposed (LCC would support this). Example by Sciennes school. 

11.4
Our postings on our Facebook page were discussed. AG can share local events and post questions but should not post obo LCC on matters not already known and discussed by LCC. 

11.5
SC reported the failure of his secretary’s email address, but was hoping to have it fixed shortly.
12
Next meeting will be arranged for 9 December in the school.
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